Dear TCA Family and Friends,

The TCA Board of Directors would like to share some highlights from our August 8th Board meeting:

## **Board Officers for this Year**

In August of every year, the newly elected Board Members become full voting members of the Board, the outgoing members are celebrated, and Board officers are elected. At this month's meeting, we welcomed Mrs. Becky VanVleet to the Board to start her 3-year term and said farewell to Dr. Kathleen Harrington for her service to the Board for the last 3 years. Board officer elections resulted in the following:

Tom LaValley - Chair

Bill Jennings - Vice Chair

Chris Carter – Secretary

Rob Moulton - Treasurer

## **Capital Construction**

David Tubb, Director of Operations, updated us on TCA's construction projects. The office and staff modular for College Pathways has been placed at the East Campus and will have occupancy this week. Work continues on the multi-sport field at the North Campus. Completion is set for the end of September. Central's renovation is nearing completion. Final inspections are this week. Teachers and staff are busily moving back into their classrooms and preparing for students to arrive on the 1<sup>st</sup> day of school next week. Central will still have on-going construction during the year for the new building with possible completion in the spring. We are very grateful to our construction team for finishing the renovation on-time.

## Titan of the Year:

As a reminder, the Titan of the Year Award Ceremony will take place **THURSDAY**, **AUGUST 11TH at 2:15pm** in the North Campus Gym. We would love for you to join us and show your support for these individuals who have dedicated so much to TCA and our children! Here's the list of Finalists:

Hugh DiPretore, Lora Hendricks, Debbie Smith, Christina Schwartz-Soper, Elizabeth Stephens, Diane Upton, Aaron Walters and Natasha Westcott.

As always, if you have any questions please feel free to contact us at <a href="mailto:talk2tcaboard@gmail.com">talk2tcaboard@gmail.com</a>

We look forward to seeing everyone next week when school starts, enjoy your last few days of summer.

Chris Carter Board Secretary

## **TCA Mission Statement**

The Classical Academy exists to assist parents in their mission to develop exemplary citizens, equipped with analytical thinking skills, virtuous character, and a passion for learning, all built upon a solid foundation of knowledge.